DIRECTV
October 5, 2023

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Phillip A. Arno

Re: WBBZ-TV (DMA: Buffalo, NY)

Dear Mr. Armno,

We are in receipt of your letter requesting mandatory carriage for WBBZ-TV in the Buffalo, NY
local market.

DIRECTYV will continue carriage of WBBZ-TV in the Buffalo, NY local market on January 1,
2024, in accordance with Section 338 of the Communications Act of 1934 and the Federal
Communications Commission’s Rules.

Technical questions and those related to the local receive facility can be forwarded by email to
Locals-Technical{@directv.com.

General correspondence should be directed to Locals-Business@directv.com

Sincerely,

DIRECTV

2260 Imperial Highway, El Segundo, CA 90245



